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We are located in: 
 

The Rosenwald Building  
320 Central Ave SW  

Suite 100, 87102        
    Sub-Station Phone:                 

505-768-4735 

WELCOME  TO  THE  DON  PERKINS   
PUBLIC  SAFETY  CENTER  E-NEWSLETTER   
 

 
Downtown Public Safety  
Command Supervisors 

 
Valley Commander  
Jose Sanchez           
Phone: 505-252-2589    
Email: 
Josesanchez@cabq.gov 
 
Interim / Deputy 
Commander              
Richard Whitten            
Mobile: 505-768-4735 
Email: Rwhitten@cabq.gov  
 
Sgt. Giofranco Di Paolo  
Email: gdipaolo@cabq.gov 
Mobile: 505-967-5316 

 
Swingshift Sgt. Elisa 
Valdez 
Email:   
elisavaldez@cabq.gov 
Phone:505-768-4735 

 

Sub-Station Email : 

DowntownAPD@cabq.gov          
Phone: 505-768-4735                              

To view past  E-Newsletters scan:  
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Albuquerque Police Department  
Don Perkins  

Public Safety Center  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Open: Mon—Fri   
Hours: 8:00 AM –  5:00 PM  

 

Closed 12:00 –1PM                           
for Meal Break     

 
Dayshift Patrol Schedule:  

7:00 AM—5:00 PM  
Mon-Thurs 

 
PATROL: 

 Officer Jake Capraro  

 Officer Richard Sedillo  

 Officer Corbin Waquie  

 Officer Jesus Gonzalez 

 Officer Jacob Casaus 
 
 

   Swing shift Schedule: 
6:00 PM—4:00AM  

Wed-Sat 

 Officer Jose Gomez 

 Officer Kevin Vega  
3 New Swing  Shift Officers  

 Officer David Banuelos  

 Officer Isaiah Hernandez  

 Officer Anthony Chavez  
 
 

Civilian Staff:  

 Betty Lou Chavez  
        Sr. Administrative                 

Assistant  
Email: BettyLouChavez@cabq.gov 
 

PSA: 

 Jacob Lucero  

 Daijalea Blain  
 

 

M e e t  y o u r  s w i n g - s h i f t  o f f i c e r s   

We’re proud to welcome new dedicated officers to the swing-shift unit  
 each brings a unique background with a strong commitment to keeping our community safe.  

Welcome Aboard! 

“There’s something about the energy between day and night—it’s unpredictable, but 
that’s when you will see our swing shift officers proactively patrolling.”  

 
We appreciate our swing shifts efforts to ensure community safety, and have 
expanded our team with three additional officers. 
 
From de-escalating to increased calls for service our Downtown swing- shift officers 
are always on duty during their work shift. They understand community concerns and 
safety.  
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APD Substations Hours of Operations  S t a t i o n  R e p o r t s   

Additional Resources  
Visit: https://

www.cabq.gov/police/area-
commands/valley-area-

command 
 
 

Click for further information :  
https://www.cabq.gov/police/public-reports/albuquerque-police-

department-records-division 
 

Need Your Crash Report? Did you know,                      
You also have the option to request your  crash 

reports from Search Reports | CRASHDOCS.org                                    
For a fee—fast convenient.  You must have the 

following in order to receive the requested report (s)   

1. Report Number                                                                                                             
2. Last Name of Party Involved in the accident                                                                              
3. Date of the Accident  

Downtown Businesses: 
If you own a business downtown and are interested in a  
CPTED (Security Survey), FREE of charge, you may contact  
the Valley Crime Prevention at  761-8805. Our Crime  
Prevention Specialist  will go out to look for vulnerabilities 
at your property with recommendations on how to  
deter crime. 
 
APD Crime Prevention Phone: 505-768-2006 

 

For further information click on the link: https://www.cabq.gov/police 

 

 

https://www.crashdocs.org/#/reports?state=NM&agencyORI=NM0010100


National Guard Fact Sheet  
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National Guard Fact Sheet—Spanish  
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Valley Community Policing Council— Re-Cap 
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J o i n  t h e  D o w n t o w n  P u b l i c  S a f e t y  E C H O   

(Extension For Community HealthCare Outcomes) 
 

     Join us to address community safety issues, build skills, learn new tools and best  practices for 
a  Healthy , Happy, Safe Downtown!  

 
Join US at Studio 519 or Zoom: https://cabq.zoom.us/j/84067090034  

 Meeting ID: 840 6709 0034 -  Password: Downtown  or Phone in: dial 1-646-558-8656  
Enter the meeting  ID: 840 6709 0034# - then hit # again.  

 
  *Next ECHO meeting is scheduled on Thursday, July 10 From 1PM—2:30PM*  

Topic: The Real Time Crime Center  
Case: How Do Cameras Help  

Presented By: Andrew Rodriguez  
 
 

For further information please log on to:  
www.cabq.gov/echo 

Or contact Darryl DeLoach at  505-549-0660 
 Email: ddeloach@cabq.gov  

Valley CPC– Re-Cap  
June 26, 2025 
 
We had two Valley residents’ present issues to Commander Sanchez.  First was a resident  noting crime and drug 
use affecting Eddie Garcia Park usability, particularly as people are camped in the playground. As well as they did not 
get return calls from 242-COPS. Commander Sanchez, stated there are bike patrols to the park daily now, and other 
ideas were discussed. Second was a downtown business owner with frequent hassles including drug use outside 
their  establishment. They discussed what further could be done, particularly on weekend mornings.  
 
Our speaker was Lt. Lawrence Monte, who joined as lead for the DWI Unit November 2023. He noted within two 
months of beginning there the FBI made public the investigation into longstanding payments to DWI officers from at 
least one defense attorney.  
He outlined the changes made to build accountability and trust including rules against extraneous contact with 
defendants or their legal representatives, close tracking of evidence and court appearances to APD and the District 
Attorney.  
 
They have improved the log into the lab for blood kits, administered by unit members with specialized drug and 
alcohol testing certification. There are three levels of courts overseeing DWI issues, and tracking appearance data 
through all of this is still being worked on. All officers recently went through training on accountability for themselves 
and fellow officers.  
 
Recommendations may be found at the CPC section of Cabq.gov.   
 
  
 
Philip Jameson– Chair  
Email:pjameson5@comcast.net 

https://cabq.zoom.us/j/84067090034

